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Trustee Pellegrin  School Year: 2022/2023 
School Names/Zone: 
Cilaire elementary  
 
 
Annual Highlights: 
Cilaire (Home of the cyclones) came back from being at woodlands for the year during 
Seismic upgrades. Lisa Frey is the principal she came from Georgia. There are 181 
students at Cilaire and 4 different languages. The feeding futures program is going very 
smoothly. NLP S. Foundation has a new form that makes ordering lunches and breakfast 
items easy and already made. The number of students requiring more support for food 
has increased a since 2022. The good food box from Food share has helped bring fresh 
fruit and vegetables to families. The beautiful ocean view library is home to the arts club 
and games club, and the librarian, and has gone from half a day a week to a full day. Half 
of the lower field has been changed to a parking lot which has helped drop off and pick 
up significantly. There is more accessibility around the outside of the school thanks to a 
newly paved path, including two paved accessible parking spots towards the entrance of 
the building. Cilaire has a new playground that was finished in June mostly paid for by a 
grant. This beautiful school backs onto beach estates park and many student get to enjoy 
walks down to the beach with much learning along the way. Cilaire offers many sports 
and is a tight knit small but mighty school community.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


